CCHS Booster Club March 16, 2015 Meeting Minutes

Attendees: Donna Allison, Michael Arena, Sara Carpenter, Elizabeth Carrera, Lloyd Dixon, Greg Dynabursky, Lance Johnson, Pat Levinson, Dubois McMillan, Phil Rothenberg, Tom Salter, Carla Selfridge, Ken Selfridge, Nanora Thompson, Lynne Yoon, Larry Zeidman, Scott Zeidman

The meeting was called to order by Lloyd Dixon at 7:05pm

Item 1: Sandy Segal Youth Health Center (Sara Carpenter) (15 Minutes)

Sara Carpenter from Sandy Segal Youth Health Center made a presentation to the group. She is a volunteer physician at the Center, which is on the High School campus next to the nurse's office. They are meeting with organizations to expand their service offerings, as well as to request help.

The Center saw approximately 500 student this year, 40% being for physicals, others being psychiatric patients. The \$25.00 donation for physicals is sometimes waived for needy patients. There are also a number of fourth-year medical students that work in the Center.

Sara mentioned that if sports team participants are in need of physical exams, Tom could send them to the Center and the fee would be waived.

Pat Levinson, who works with the fundraising organization for the Center, mentioned that they are interested in offering group sessions to sports teams as well.

A fundraising banquet is held twice per year to benefit the Center. In addition, they solicit financial assistance from other organizations (such as Lions' Club).

Item 2: Casino Night (Larry Zeidman) (65 minutes)

Larry provided information on attendance, ticket sales, auction proceeds, preliminary income and expense, which was reviewed by the group. The job credit list was also reviewed and updated. The event was a success, both from attendee feedback and monies raised.

Next meeting (April 20th) the final report will be shared with the group.

Item 3: Athletic Director Report (Tom Salter) (5 minutes)

Tom reported that the Girls' Basketball and Boys' Volleyball opening games are occurring soon. He will provide a more in-depth report in April.

Item 4: Treasurer's Report (Scott Zeidman) (15 minutes)

No report.

Item 5: Rick Hudson Plaque

The Boy's Baseball team wanted to honor Rick Hudson with a plaque to be placed somewhere on the field or building. Tom asked whether the Booster Club would be willing to contribute approximately \$500.00 for such a plaque. He will gather information

Item 6: Nomination for Board Positions

Lloyd stated that positions for the Booster Club Board of Directors are needed. Anyone who is interested in being on the Board should contact Lloyd. The positions will be defined at the next meeting.

Move to Adjourn at 8:50 pm

Next meeting is April 20th, 2015 at 7pm at the School Library.